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	friends of the Sun city libraries, inc.



September 8, 2016, Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by President Marcia Davis.  Present were Judy Wannamaker, Sue Painter, Roberta Hawksworth, Charlotte Klose, Sue Blechl, and Camilla Kuberka.  Absent was Pat Bates and Joyce Kirkham .  

Board advisors present were: Mary Anne McDonald, Bookstore Manager, and Ida Eisert, RCSC Liaison.  Absent was Tom Everitt.

Three guests were present.
Approval of Minutes:  Roberta Hawksworth moved and Sue Painter seconded that the minutes of the May 14, 2016 minutes be approved.  Motion carried.

REPORTS

Treasurer - Sue Painter

Marcia suggested that Sue present the financial report on a one month delay to allow adequate time for report preparation and receipt of statements.  The Board agreed.  
Action items:  Sue announced an upcoming Finance Committee meeting in late October.  Meeting date & time will be emailed.  Starting in October, finance report will be for the month prior.  October will see the August report.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Publicity – Roberta Hawksworth

A.
 Roberta reported that there was an informal meeting at her house on June 4 to go over the survey that was filled out by the Library Volunteers at their Spring Appreciation Dinner in March.  There were six action items generated by Roberta Hawksworth, Mary Anne McDonald, Marcia Davis, Patricia Bates, Sue Painter, and Camilla Kuberka.

a. Action:  At volunteer public functions, Board members will disperse themselves among the volunteers in order to get to know them better and to be more visible.

b. Action:  We will share with the volunteers the Book Buddy publicity expansion already in place (e.g. Meals on Wheels).

c. Action:  Hold an event at Fairway even if it means paying rent for a room.  The Christmas party was suggested.  Camilla will work on this.

d. Action:  Marcia will discuss with Mimi McCain how MCLD deals with suggestions from Friends volunteers and/or customers.

e. Action:  Marcia and Tom will prepare a personalized letter to volunteers with an overview of the survey results and actions to be taken.

f. Action:  Roberta will research the suggestions for promotional items to be sold in the bookstore; i.e. flash drives, non-prescription eye glasses as well as gifts such as tee shirts for the volunteers.

g. Action:  Camilla and Roberta to put together a display of polo shirts, tee shirts and apron to learn volunteers preference(s).  Decision to be made when the Board reconvenes in September.
Bookmark Contest – Roberta Hawksworth

Robert showed the bookmarks that were entered in the contest.  There was an adult division and a child’s division.  They were passed around to the Board members and votes were placed.  I child and adult winner were selected, and will be published once Roberta receives approval from the entrants.

It was also decided that Certificates of Recognition be given to all entries.
Action Items:  Roberta will contact winner and will send out certificate to the rest.  Roberta will issue a press release and arrange a presentation ceremony, possibly with press invited.  Marcia will scan winning bookmarks and will order bookmarks with winners have been notified. 500 each.  Marcia will create certificates of appreciation.  
Finance – Sue Painter

Sue announced that if any Board Member did not receive July print outs of the Financial Report, she would make those available.

Volunteer Activities – Camilla Kuberka

Camilla reported on the Volunteer Ice Cream Social that was held on Thursday, Aug. 18, in the North Wing Room of the Bell Library from 1 to 3 p.m.  She said 36 to 40 attended.  Fred Davis and Larry Kuberka scooped ice cream for the attendees.  There were various toppings as well as Homemade Hot Fudge.  Homemade cookies were brought in by Judy Wannamaker, Sue Bechal, Roberta Hawksworth, and Marcia Davis.  Mr. Sackett from the Piano Club entertained on his keyboard, playing a few oldies with audience participation naming the tunes.  McDonalds and DQ $5.00 gift cards were raffled.  10 of each.  The cost of the event was $189.57.  There were many positive comments.
Book Buddies - Judy Wannamaker

Judy reported two of the Book Buddy Volunteers quit because of illness.  She could use more Volunteers.

Board Development – Judy Wannamaker

The Development Committee will be looking at the new applicants applying to the Friends of the Sun City Libraries, Inc. Board of Directors.  A decision will be made by the November meeting.
Web and Records - Marcia Davis

There were 9623 page views and 5,517 unique visitors to the site, year to date as of 9/7/16.  This represents a steady increase from the last two YTD numbers pulled (7838/4052 YTD in April, and 7247/3366 in January).
BOARD ADVISORS

Bookstore Manager - Mary Anne McDonald

· August was a very good month financially, the bookstore brought in $4,070.36.

· The shelf tags are being placed on the different shelves continually.

· Mary Ann has some new ideas for a bookmark with monthly author specials.
Action Items:  Mary Anne will have a date for the Fairway Book Sale by the October Board Meeting.  Mary Anne will get bookmark specific to Marcia.
Library Manager – Mimi McCain
· Mimi announced that the Fairway Library will be open beginning October 1, 2016 from 8 a.m. to noon on Saturdays.

· Announced the restrooms were being renovated and would be out of commission till October 15, 2016.

· Ukelele Program will be beginning soon.  There will be 6 instruments purchased for the program.  The Friends are purchasing racks and bags for the program.

· There will probably be a 3 week check-out for the ukelele’s, similar to books.  Details are still being finalized.  
Librarian – Jennie O’Leary

· Jennie said the Summer Read Program was very successful at the Sun City Library.  There was an increase from 152 to 172 participants.  Fairway was down a wee bit.  She reported there were near 800 people for the Summer Hands-on Events.

· Jennie asked the Board for support for the West Valley Independent event held in Sun City West.  The Board told her that was in her budget and to submit the request to Sue.

· Sun City Library will be in attendance to the Thursday Farmer’s Market held every week in the Bell parking lot.
Action Items:  Roberta, Publicity Chair, will issue a press release prior to the grand opening, in coordination with Mimi.  Board members will try to assist Jenny at the Farmer’s Market.
RCSC Liaison – Ida Eisert
· Ida reminded the Board that she would help in any way she could with RCSC.

· Ida announced that the RCSC agenda meeting would be Monday, September 12 at 6 p.m. at Lakeview instead of the normal 9 a.m. time.  RCSC tries to have 2 night meetings a year to encourage people who are not available in the day to attend the meetings.
OLD BUSINESS

· Surprise Friends cooperation will be tabled for the October meeting as time was getting short.
Discussion:  None

Action:  None
NEW BUSINESS

· Sue Blechl, one of our new Directors, has offered to be in charge of computer graphics.   POST MEETING UPDATE:  Instead of graphics, Sue Blechl will be the Friends “Community Outreach Chair” which will be an arm of the Publicity Chair, under Roberta.  Sue will be in charge of coordinating, scheduling, and preparing for all public relations events (fairs, presentations, etc.).  Marcia will continue to do graphics until another board member is found to do so.

Discussion:    None

· Judy Wannamaker brought up the possibility of a drop box in the Bell parking lot.  This is a subject to be brought up with Jim Wellman, Assistant Manager of RCSC.
Discussion:  This idea was rejected in the past, but that was before the drive up lane was created.

Action Item:  Mimi will bring this up with Frank again, to see what reasons this will or won’t be possible.    Mimi will also explore the idea of signs being posted in the five minute lane.
· During an informal brainstorm meeting, The Board does not see a need for the Smart Locker mentioned by Jeremy.  
Discussion:    None

· Fry’s reward program – Camilla said she went into Fry’s web site and found the identifying number is assigned to the Friends at the Phoenix Library.  
Discussion:  None

Action Item:  Sue Painter is going to look into this matter.
· Charlotte Close reported on a recent meeting with Judy, where they decided to initiate a trial program where we would read to memory care patients.  This will start slowly to determine need and effectiveness.

Discussion:    None

Action Item:  Charlotte will keep the Board updated on progress.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:15AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Camilla Mubarak, 

Acting Secretary
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